[bookmark: _GoBack]Highlights of 2012!

· Great meeting in North Carolina for the Midyear meeting.  
The most exiting thing I “thought “we were going to do was
ride in the back of Jack Lemons SUV with all of your friends
very close to you on your way to the Meeting!
· Received an envelope from Jack as I was calling for the adjournment of the meeting--his resignation!!!
· The Consortium was very fortunate that Mary Hamilton agreed to chair the committee to find his replacement!!  Mary and her committee made it so much easier.
· Preparation for the Annual Meeting In South Carolina included planning a “party” for Jack’s retirement.  It was really great to work with everyone in the planning of the celebration.
· The consortium with Mary Hamilton’s leadership, started developing a closer relationship with the American Society of Public Administration (ASPA).
· Ann Cotton presented to the Consortium the FIRST Draft online annual report! 
· The consortium began a discussion on member states developing and delivering CPM programs internationally
· Kathy Parker made a motion to set a price of $50 as an annual meeting fee!! Seems that has changed!
· And, the AACPM began negotiations to become a section of ASPA!

A great year of activity with a great group of friends!
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Agreat year of acivty with  great group of friends!



